
 

 

Meeting note 
 

File reference TR010020 

Status Final 

Author Kate Mignano 

Date 13/06/17 

Meeting with  Highways England (HE) 

Venue  Teleconference 

Attendees  HE – Helen Apps, Andrew Scatchard, Darlene Procter, Paul 

Ahdal 

Costain/Jacobs – Phil Emison, Graeme Willis, Tom Steele 

BDB – Tom Henderson, Monica Weglarz 

 

PINS - Tom Carpen, Emre Williams, Gareth Leigh, Richard Kent, 

Kate Mignano 

  

Meeting 

objectives  

A19 Testos Junction Improvement Scheme Project Update 

Meeting 

Circulation All Attendees 

  

Summary of key points discussed and advice given: 

 

The Applicant is aware of the Planning Inspectorate’s openness policy that any advice 

given will be recorded and published on the planning portal website under s51 of the 

Planning Act 2008 (as amended) (PA 2008) and that any advice given does not 

constitute legal advice upon which the applicants (or others) can rely.  

 

Introductions were made by everyone present, and individual roles were explained. 

 

Redline Boundary Changes 

 

Highways England (HE) provided an update on the scheme development which 

included making changes to the redline boundary. These changes were explained as 

follows: 

 

 Changes to the perimeter fence mitigation works, which changes the footprint 

of the project  

 Refined route for private access track  

 Additional land required to facilitate a change in the outfall route 

 

All affected land owners have previously been consulted on the proposed A19 Testos 

Junction Improvement application under section 42 of the Planning Act 2008 and are 

aware of the proposed changes to the redline boundary. HE confirmed that no new 

consultees have been identified and as a result, are undertaking a targeted 28 day 

non-statutory consultation exercise. Letters enclosing an updated plan showing the 



 

 

land required to construct the whole Scheme have been sent today to all persons with 

a category 1 or 2 interest in land required for the Scheme.  

 

HE confirmed the non-statutory consultation process would be fully explained in the 

Consultation Report. 

 

Draft Document Review 

 

The Planning Inspectorate confirmed comments on the draft Planning Statement will 

be provided as soon as practicable. HE confirmed a further suite of draft documents 

will be submitted for review, which will include the updated draft Development 

Consent Order, Explanatory Memorandum, Land and Works Plans. 

 

New submission date 

 

The applicant advised that it expected to submit the application in July, once 

consultation had been completed.  

 

Specific decisions / follow up required? 

 

PINS reminded the Applicant to inform the relevant Local Authorities (LAs) of their 

updated anticipated submission date; PINS would invite Adequacy of Consultation 

representations from the LAs when the application was received.  

 

 


